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Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Public Hearing of the Board of Trustees of the Village of 
Lake George, NY, held on Monday, August 19, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.  Zoom teleconferencing was 
available for audio only. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:   Raymond Perry, Mayor 
        Jose Filomeno, Trustee  4:33 p.m. arrival 

     Joe Mastrodomenico, Deputy Mayor  4:40 p.m. arrival 
     Alyson Miller, Trustee      
     John Root, Trustee  

  
Also Present:  Clerk Julie Allen, Superintendent Keith Lanfear, Fire President Doni Smith, Fire 
Chief Jim Barber, James McReynolds, Bonnie Decook, Scott & Lisa Heroux, Rob Porter, Hugh 
Sullivan, Scott Dunklee, and others via Zoom. 
 
Mayor Perry asked Trustee Root to lead the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
At 4:32 p.m. Mayor Perry opened the Regular Meeting and Public Hearings for Proposed Local 
Law 5, 2024, Chapter 182, Street Performers and Entertainers and Proposed Local Law 6, 
2024, Chapter 135, Licenses and Permits.  The Public Hearings were left open.   
          
Mayor Perry presented the minutes from the Regular Meeting held on August 19, 2024. Trustee 
Root made a motion, seconded by Trustee Miller, carried by a majority to approve the minutes 
from the Regular Meeting held August 19, 2024.    
 
 VOTING Ayes: 4  Perry, Filomeno, Miller, Root 
  Nays: 0 
  Absent: 1       Mastrodomenico 
 
             MOTION PASSED 
 
At 4:40 p.m. Trustee Mastrodomenico arrived. 
 
Monthly reports from the Sanitation Department and Caldwell Sewer District, Superintendent of 
Public Works, Fire Department, REC Center, and Director of Events were presented and made 
available to the public. 
 
Mayor Perry asked Tim Cianciolo of Craft Producers who was available on Zoom, to please 
present his request to the Village Board.   
 
Mr. Cianciolo said that he recently had an event at Wood Park that overlapped with a not-for-
profit event that was occurring at Shepard Park.  He said that due to that double booking, and 
the extremely hot weather, the show had poor attendance. Mr. Cianciolo said that he would like 
to find a resolution to help offset the loss to his vendors.  He asked that the Village Board 
consider refunding all his vendors the $50 fee that they had paid for vendor permits.  He also 
asked that the Village Board refund the fees for use of Wood Park. 
 
Mayor Perry responded that the Wood Park fees are paid to the County and that the Village 
Board cannot refund that money. He then said that the double booking was due to Mr. Cianciolo 
changing the date of his event after the other event had already been booked.  Mr. Cianciolo 
responded that he did not know of the other booking and would not have changed his event to 
that date had he known.  He said that he had not been informed of a double booking by the prior 
secretary to the Mayor.  Mayor Perry asked approximately how many vendor permits were 
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issued to which Mr. Cianciolo responded one hundred.  Mayor Perry said that the Village would 
not refund $5,000.   
 
Trustee Filomeno said that the Village could not control the weather, and that refunding $5,000. 
was not feasible.  Mr. Cianciolo said that he should have been told of the double booking.  
Trustee Root said that part of the problem was that the person who helped book it was no 
longer employed with the Village.  Trustee Miller said that Mr. Cianciolo made a good point, and 
that the website should reflect all upcoming events and dates.  Mayor Perry said that the two 
events are completely different kinds of events, and that he believed that the events would draw 
completely different people.  Mr. Cianciolo said that his customers were upset by the Village 
allowing both events at the same time.  Trustee Root suggested that perhaps the Village could 
offer a discount on fees next year or possibly allow more Occ Tax.  Tim Cianciolo said that he 
could accept that offer. 
 
Mayor Perry then introduced a new proposed Local Law amending Chapter 177, Special Event 
Parking and Highway closure.  In the proposed amendment, there is wording added that would 
prohibit residential parking for a fee except for four specifically designated events.  The events 
where it would be allowed would be during Americade, July 4th, Nationals Car Show, and during 
Thursday fireworks. Mayor Perry asked that all Trustees read over the proposed Local Law 
amendment and bring forth any questions or suggestions before the next Board Meeting. 
 
Mayor Perry presented employee hires and pay for consideration. 
 
Mayor Perry, seconded by Trustee Miller, offered the following resolution; 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 187, 2024 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees approves hiring of the following employee: 
 

• Tanner Braley, Full Time, DPW laborer, $20/hour 
 

VOTING Ayes: 5 Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 
  Nays: 0 
   
RESOLUTION NO. 187, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Mayor Perry asked Clerk Julie Allen to present her request for pay increase for one of the clerks 
in her office.  Clerk Allen requested a pay increase for Debonnay Meyers citing exceptional work 
and increased duties. 
 

Trustee Root, seconded by Trustee Mastrodomenico, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 188, 2024 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees hereby approves the following pay increase 
effective August 21, 2024:  Debonnay Meyers from $20.00 to $21.00 per hour. 
 
VOTING Ayes: 5 Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root   

  Nays: 0   
   

RESOLUTION NO. 188, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
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Superintendent Keith Lanfear asked for permission to send some old surplus scrap metal to the 
scrap yard.  Mayor Perry asked if it would go on the auction site to which Superintendent 
Lanfear replied no.  He explained that there is no value in the scrap.   
 
Trustee Miller, seconded by Trustee Filomeno, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 189, 2024 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board of Trustees hereby declares the following 
access scrap metal as scrap with no value and permits the disposal of it. 
 

• 20 year old generator 

• 3 inch diagram pump 

• Two 2” submersible pumps 

• Troy bilt riding mower 

• Portable air tank 

• 2” centrical pump 

• Transformers 
 

VOTING Ayes:  5 Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 
  Nays:  0  

 
RESOLUTION NO. 189, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Mayor Perry reviewed a request for a food truck on private property if they were holding an 
event at their property.  Trustee Root said that he felt there would be plenty of restaurants open 
and that there would be no real need for a food truck.  Mayor Perry asked each member of the 
Board for their vote.  Trustee Root said no, Mayor Perry said no, Trustee Mastrodomenico said 
no, Trustee Filomeno said no, and Trustee Miller said no. 
 
Trustee Miller, seconded by Trustee Root, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO 190, 2024 
 
WHEREAS the Village Board feels there are more than enough restaurants open to 
support visitors throughout the Village year-round; 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of the Village of Lake George will not allow Food Truck 
Vendors on personal property.   
 
VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 
  Nays:  0 
 

RESOLUTION NO 190, 2024  ADOPTED  August 19, 2024 

 

Trustee Mastrodomenico, seconded by Trustee Filomeno, offered the following resolution: 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 191, 2024 
 
WHEREAS, the Village of Lake George needs an application form to collect information 
on Septic Haulers wishing to use the Village of Lake George Waste Water Treatment 
Facility; and 
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WHEREAS, Attorney Fuller has adapted a form and policy for this purpose;  
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves and adopts the policy and use 
of the provided forms. 
 
VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 

  Nays:  0  
 
RESOLUTION NO. 191, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Mayor Perry, seconded by Trustee Root, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 192, 2024 
 
WHEREAS the Village of Lake George needs to have background checks performed on 
new employees to help mitigate risks; and 
 
WHEREAS the Village of Lake George received a quote of $41.00/screened person for a 
10 County check; 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves and authorizes Mayor Perry to 
sign a contract with ADP, Inc. to handle the background checks for all new hire Village 
employee effective August 20, 2024. 
 
VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 
  Nays:  0   
 
RESOLUTION NO. 192, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Trustee Root, seconded by Trustee Mastrodomenico, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 193, 2024 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board of Trustees has reviewed the updated Employee 
Handbook and approves it for distribution all employees, and;   
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that is it to be effective immediately. 
 
VOTING Ayes:  5 Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 

  Nays:  0 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 193, 2024  ADOPTED    August 19, 2024 
 
Mayor Perry presented the special events for review.   
 
Trustee Filomeno, seconded by Trustee Mastrodomenico, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 194, 2024 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves the use of the Charles R. Wood 
Park Festival space for the following events with a request for an alcohol waiver 
contingent upon receipt of all fees, insurance and other necessary documents: 
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• Pilgrimage for Restoration, Gregory Lloyd, September 26 & 27, 2024, 11:59 a.m. 
Thursday – 12:00 p.m. Friday. 

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board agrees to a daily rate as set by the County; 
   
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that all other aspects of these events are contingent upon 
approval of the promoter’s safety plan by the Warren County Board of Supervisors, the 
Operations and Maintenance Committee for the Park, and the Capital District Control 
Group as required. 
 
VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 

  Nays:  0  
 
RESOLUTION NO. 194, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Trustee Root, seconded by Trustee Miller, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 195, 2024  
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves the use of the Charles R. Wood 
Park Festival space for the following events with a request for an alcohol waiver 
contingent upon receipt of all fees, insurance, and other necessary documents: 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board agrees to a daily rate as set by the County; 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that §148-45 to §148-48 of the Village’s code will be waived 
for all applications hereafter referenced and indicate the sale of beer and wine on the 
premises during the event is hereby approved contingent upon proof of licensing from 
the New York State Liquor Authority; 
   
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that all other aspects of these events are contingent upon 
approval of the promoter’s safety plan by the Warren County Board of Supervisors, and 
the Operations and Maintenance Committee for the Park. 
 

• Rock the Lake, Entertainment 1, John Myers, September 14 & 15, 2024 
 

VOTING Ayes: 5 Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 
  Nays: 0     
  

RESOLUTION NO. 195, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 

Mayor Perry began to present the Hudson Valley Fireman’s Convention to the Board but he saw 
that Tom McKinney was not in the audience and suggested they circle back and wait for Mr. 
McKinney to present the event. 
 
Trustee Root, seconded by Trustee Miller, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 196, 2024 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves the following Special 
Events/Facilities Use of Shepard Park contingent upon receipt of all insurance and other 
necessary documents: 
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• Lake George Community Band Festival, Corinne Tarana, July 19, 2025, 9:00 am – 
10:00 pm 
 

APPROVAL OF EVENT: 
VOTING  Ayes: 5 Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 

  Nays: 0  
 
APPROVAL OF WAIVED FEES: 
VOTING  Ayes: 5 Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 

  Nays: 0 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 196, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Mayor Perry asked James McReynolds and Bonnie Decook to please step forward and present 
their papers for the Oktoberfest event to the Board.  Mr. McReynolds said that the event is one 
that has done well and helps to bring business into the Village. Trustee Root stated he felt the 
event would be better in the festival space.  Mr. McReynolds said that having it in the middle of 
the Village draws visitors to the businesses in the Village.  He said that visitors also like being 
able to come and go from the event as they please. Trustee Filomeno said that he and his 
children enjoyed the event. 
 
Trustee Filomeno, seconded by Trustee Miller, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 197, 2024  
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves the Special Event application 
for Bonnie Decook and John Carr of the Adirondack Pub & Brewery to have the 
Adirondack Oktoberfest for Charity 2024 on October 11, 2024 from 9:00am- 10pm, 
October 12, 2024 from noon to 10pm, and October 13, 2024, from noon to 7:00pm with a 
request for an alcohol waiver.  They are also requesting the closing of Canada Street.  
The approval is contingent upon receipt of all standard fees, insurance and other 
necessary documents. 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that §148-45 to §148-48 of the Village’s code will be waived 
for all applications hereafter referenced and indicate the sale of beer and wine on the 
premises during the event is hereby approved contingent upon proof of licensing from 
the New York State Liquor Authority. 
 
VOTING Ayes:  4  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller 

  Nays:  1  Root 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 197, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
 
Trustee Root, seconded by Mayor Perry, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 198, 2024  
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves the Special Event application 
for John Carr of the Adirondack Pub & Brewery to have the Adirondack Oktoberfest 
Block Party on October 19, 2024.  They are also requesting the closing of 100’ Sewell 
Street from 11:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.  The approval is contingent upon receipt of all fees, 
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insurance, and other necessary documents. 
 
VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 

  Nays:  0   
 

RESOLUTION NO. 198, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Mayor Perry seeing the arrival of Tom McKinney asked him to speak on behalf of the Hudson 
Valley Fireman’s Convention.  He said that the convention has never paid for any permits.  He 
said that he would be applying for OCC tax.  Mayor Perry suggested to Mr. McKinney that they 
should get together and go over the application and what help they would be looking for.  Mayor 
Perry pulled the application and said it would be presented at the next Village Board meeting. 
 
Trustee Mastrodomenico, seconded by Trustee Filomeno, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 199, 2024  
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves the following Facility Use 
Applications contingent upon receipt of all fees, insurance and other necessary 
documents: 
 
REC Center 

• Titans Fast Pitch, Matthew Boyce, October 5&6, 2024, 8 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. All 
Fields 

• Chesyca’s Vision Fall Softball, Jessyca Darrah, September 13-15, 2024, 8 a.m. 
– 12:00 p.m. 
 

VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 
Nays:  0 

    
RESOLUTION NO. 199, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Trustee Mastrodomenico, seconded by Trustee Root, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 200, 2024  
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves the following Mobile Stage 
Rental Application contingent upon receipt of all fees, insurance and other necessary 
documents: 
 

• Mobile Stage Rental, E1, John Myers, August 17 & 18, 2024 
 

VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 
Nays:  0 

    
RESOLUTION NO. 200, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Mayor Perry began the discussion of the Parade for the Adirondack Car Show.  Mayor Perry 
explained that he spoke with the Sheriff, and they discussed possible changes to the route.  He 
explained that the Sheriff was strongly opposed to changing the route.  The Mayor suggested 
that the Board do whatever the Sheriff recommends.  Trustee Miller said she felt the Village 
should meet with the Town.  Trustee Root said he spoke with the Under Sherrif and he had 
sympathy for all the tied-up traffic.  He said he also spoke with John Carr who complained about 
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the lack of business.  Trustee Miller said she was ok with the parade but she would like the 
Village to ask them to not throw candy.  She said she felt it would make children run into the 
road and create a safety issue. Mayor Perry said he felt in the many years that they have had 
the Parade, there was never a safety issue created by throwing out candy to the onlookers. 
 
Trustee Mastrodomenico, seconded by Trustee Filomeno, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 201, 2024 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves the closure of Canada Street 
and Beach Road for Parade use by Albany Rods & Kustoms on September 6 & 7, 2024 
from 7:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.. 
 
VOTING Ayes:  3 Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico 

  Nays:  2 Miller, Root  
 

RESOLUTION NO. 201, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Trustee Root, seconded by Trustee Filomeno, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 202, 2024  
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby approves the following Facility Use 
Applications contingent upon receipt of all fees, insurance and other necessary 
documents: 
 
Dog Park 
 

• LGLC, Yappy Hour, August 23, 2024, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
 

VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 
Nays:  0 

    
RESOLUTION NO. 202, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 

 
Mayor Perry announced that Mezzaluna had unanimously been voted as Business of the Year. 
 
Mayor Perry presented the requests for employee training. 
 
Trustee Filomeno, seconded by Trustee Root, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 203, 2024  
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board approves Village staff to receiving training with: 
 

• New York Planning Federation, Olympic Center, Lake Placid, September 26, 2024, 
Dean Howland, Kieran Murray, Jeffrey Blau, $95.00 each 
 

VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico Miller, Root 
  Nays:  0   
    
RESOLUTION NO. 203, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
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At 5:32 p.m. Mayor Perry returned to the Public Hearing, asked if there were any questions or 
comments, to which nobody responded, and then closed Proposed Local Law 5, 2024, Chapter 
182, Street Performers and entertainers. 
 
Motion by Trustee Root, seconded by Trustee Mastrodomenico, carried unanimously, to  adopt 
proposed Local Law No.5, 2024, amending Chapter 182, Street Performers and entertainers. 
 

VILLAGE OF LAKE GEORGE 
COUNTY OF WARREN, STATE OF NEW YORK 

Local Law No. 5 of 2024 
CHAPTER 182 STREET PERFORMERS AND ENTERTAINERS 

 
 Be it enacted by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Lake George (“Village”), County 
of Warren, State of New York (“State”) as follows: 
 
*** 
     § 182-3 Application for license; fee. 

A. Application for such licenses shall be made upon a blank form furnished by the 
Mayor, signed and verified, giving the name, address and telephone number of the 
applicant. Said application shall be filed with the Village of Lake George offices and 
accompanied by a fee [of $75]. 

B. Applicants may be required to perform their chosen skills at a time and place so 
designated by the Mayor in advance of each season. 
 

*** 
§ 182-7 Locations and hours for performances. 

A. Performances regulated hereunder will take place in the following areas 
only: 

     [Amended 2-13-2017 by L.L. No. 1-2017; 4-15-2019 by L.L. No. 3-2019] 
 (1) Blais Park on or about the parapet area; 
 (2) Lower Montcalm and Canada Street; and 
 (3) Canada Street at the U.S. Post Office. 
B. Performances may also take place at a fair or public festival authorized by Village law and 

upon written permission of the sponsor therein. 
C. Performance hours shall be approved by the Mayor. [Performances shall be restricted to the 

following: 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. on Thursdays, Saturdays and Sundays only.] 
[Amended 4-15-2019 by L.L. No. 3-2019] 

*** 
 

This Local Law shall take effect immediately upon filing with the New York State Secretary of 
State. 

 
Explanation: New material is underlined. Deleted Material is in [brackets] 
  
VOTING:  Aye  Trustee Root   
   Aye   Trustee Mastrodomenico 
   Aye  Trustee Miller   
   Aye   Trustee Filomeno 
   Aye  Mayor Perry 

 
LOCAL LAW NO. 5, 2024 ADOPTED  August 19, 2024 
 
At 5:36 p.m. Mayor Perry returned to the Public Hearing, asked if there were any questions or 
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comments, to which nobody responded, and then closed Proposed Local Law 6, 2024, Chapter 
135, Licenses and Permits. 
 
Motion by Trustee Root, seconded by Trustee Mastrodomenico, carried unanimously, to  adopt 
proposed Local Law No. 6, 2024, Chapter 135, Licenses and Permits. 
 

VILLAGE OF LAKE GEORGE 
COUNTY OF WARREN, STATE OF NEW YORK 

Local Law No. 6 of 2024 
CHAPTER 135 LICENSES AND PERMITS 

ARTICLE II. LICENSES FOR SPECIAL EVENTS 
 
 Be it enacted by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Lake George (“Village”), County 
of Warren, State of New York (“State”) as follows: 
 
*** 
      § 135-12 Application for transient vendor permits. 

A. Applications for a transient vendor permit may be obtained from the Village Clerk 
after a special event permit has been issued. 

B. Applications for a transient vendor permit will require applicants to provide 
satisfactory information, including but not limited to the applicant's name, address and 
telephone number, sales tax number, the name, date and location of the special event 
and the goods or services to be sold by the transient vendor. 

C. All applications for a transient vendor permit must be signed by the applicant, the 
holder of the special event permit and the owner or legal representative of the real 
property on which the special event (central or satellite location) will be held. 

[D. Applications must be filed with the Village Clerk not less than 30 days prior to the start of 
the special event.] 
D. [E.] All applications for transient vendor permits must be accompanied by a 

nonrefundable fee [of $50], to be remitted by the special event licensee. [Amended 1-10-
2005 by L.L. No. 1-2005] 

E. [F.] The Village Board shall decide, based upon the information set forth in the 
application, whether [an] a special event application is complete and whether or not it will 
be approved. The Mayor, if necessary, may require the applicant to provide additional, 
relevant information or documentation. 

F. [G.] All complete special event applications must be approved or disapproved by the 
Village Board within 30 days of the filing with the Village Clerk. 

G. [H.] An applicant whose application to the Village Board has been denied may, within 
30 days of such denial, file an appeal pursuant to Article 78 of the Civil Practice Law and 
Rules. 
 
*** 

This Local Law shall take effect immediately upon filing with the New York State Secretary of 
State. 

 
Explanation: New material is underlined. Deleted Material is in [brackets] 
 
VOTING:  Aye  Trustee Root   
   Aye   Trustee Miller 
   Aye  Trustee Mastrodomenico  
   Aye   Trustee Filomeno 
   Aye  Mayor Perry 
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LOCAL LAW NO. 6, 2024 ADOPTED  August 19, 2024 
 
At 5:38 Mayor Perry returned to the Regular Board Meeting. 
 
Trustee Mastrodomenico, seconded by Trustee Miller, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 204, 2024 
 
AUGUST 2024 WATER CHANGES 
    
AUGUST BILLING           $268,443.12 
LESS SENIOR CITIZEN DISCOUNT       ($    1,225.38) 
NON-COMPLIANCE PENALTY         $          50.00 
METER UPGRADE           $   16,038.00 
    
FINAL READS: 
 D. Parker           $           75.95 
 W. Ellis           $       86.55 
 
MASTER METER INSTALLATION 
Consolidation of accounts         ($      339.36) 
Adding metered usage to master account       $        10.18          
 
The above resulted in the following Journal Entries:    
 
DR    F0350 WATER RECEIVABLE          $283,305.74 
 CR    F2140 WATER METERED    $267,217.74        
 CR    F2148 WATER PENALTIES    $         50.00 
 CR    F2145 WATER METER EQUIPMENT CHGS  $  16,038.00 
 
DR    F0350 WATER RECEIVABLE                      $       162.50 
            CR    F2140 WATER METERED    $        162.50 
 
DR   F2140 WATER METERED           $      290.96         
DR   F2145 WATER METER EQUIPMENT CHGS         $        49.00 

CR    F0350 WATER RECEIVABLE    $  339.96 
 
DR   F0350 WATER RECEIVABLE           $        10.18 

CR    F2140 WATER METERED    $    10.18        
 
VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico Miller, Root 
  Nays:  0   
   
RESOLUTION NO. 204, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Trustee Mastrodomenico, seconded by Trustee Miller, offered the following resolution: 
 

RESOLUTION NO 205, 2024 

TRANSFERS:     
From:  To:  Amount: 

     

   Voucher Numbers Checks 
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8/8/2024 General $106,827.66  242242 - 242251 
39256 - 
39262 

 Water $21,552.80    

  $128,380.46    

     
8/20/2024 General $170,480.81  242252 - 242446  

 Water $23,473.20    

 Shepard Park Gazebo $31,376.82    

  $225,330.83    

     
Ck # 39260 - VOID for payroll    
 
VOTING Ayes:  5  Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico Miller, Root 
  Nays:  0 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 205, 2024 ADOPTED.  August 19, 2024 
 
Superintendent Lanfear said they had recently completed flow testing at the Bradley street 
pump station. 
 
Mayor Perry asked Mr. Heroux to come speak to the Board regarding a matter with his Food 
Truck.  Mr. Heroux explained that he had a Food Truck called All Fired Up Barbecue, and that at 
the Kelly’s Angels event, a Village employee inadvertently plugged his 110 Volt equipment into 
a 230 Volt outlet.  It damaged his sandwich/salad top refrigerator and refrigerator merchandiser.  
He asked that the Village reimburse him for the cost of a both pieces of equipment at the total 
cost of approximately $5,000.00. Mayor Perry said it was due to our error and he felt we owed 
the money to him.  The question of filing an insurance claim was brought up and it was 
determined that it would be more feasible to reimburse him than to file another insurance claim 
on top of the three recent claims made. 
 
Trustee Root, seconded by Trustee Filomeno, offered the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 206, 2024 
 
WHEREAS there was damage to the All Fired Up Food Truck owned by Mr. Scott Heroux 
due to an error made by a Village Employee; 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village of Lake George approves the reimbursement to Mr. 
Heroux for replacement of damaged equipment in the amount of $5,084.31 to come from 
account A6410.0400. 
 
VOTING Ayes: 5 Perry, Filomeno, Mastrodomenico, Miller, Root 
  Nays: 0 
   
RESOLUTION NO. 206, 2024 ADOPTED.   August 19, 2024 
 
Mayor Perry asked the audience if there was anything anyone else would like to present to the 
Board.  Fire Chief Jim Barber asked if the Board would allow a few parking spaces to display 
their Fire Truck during the Adirondack Car Show.  He asked for spaces near the fountain.  The 
Board discussed and Mayor Perry said the Board will allow them the spaces requested. 
 
Fire President Doni Smith said she would like to discuss improper behavior by Mr. Vincent 
Cianciolo.  She explained that Mr. Cianciolo recently tried to get into a Fire Meeting to try to 
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persuade the Fire Company to allow him into their upcoming event.  She said she told him that 
he was not permitted into the meeting or to participate in the event.  She went on to explain that 
the Fire Company had issued a letter to Mr. Cianciolo last year stating he would not be 
permitted into any future event because he had acted improperly at an event they held last year.  
She said that Mr. Cianciolo became very aggressive and tried to push his way into the meeting. 
She stated that she had vendors that would not return because of his actions last year.  She 
asked the Village Board to reconsider disallowing him to participate in any Village held events. 
 
Mayor Perry asked each Trustee if they had anything they would like to discuss. 
 
Trustee Root stated that he was amazed by the diversity and the large amount of people that 
the Village hosts each year. 
 
There was a complaint from the audience regarding the new loud snappers that are being sold 
and used in the Village.  Mayor Perry said he agreed that they are a nuisance and that he would 
investigate whether anything can be done about them. 
 
There was a motion by Trustee Filomeno to adjourn at 6:07 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Julie K Allen 
Village Clerk 


